OTHS BOOSTER CLUB MEETING April 14, 2021

President Julie Angus called the meeting to order, with 21 members in attendance. The minutes from the March meeting were approved by Ginny Phillips and seconded by Christy Ovanic. There was no correspondence. Bill Vogel presented the treasurer's report for March. It was approved by Ginny Phillips and seconded by Kim Ruhland.

ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS

Julie gave a brief overview of all Booster Club committees

.

MEMBERSHIP (Ginny Phillips) Membership for the 2020-21 school year is 103. We continue to encourage joining booster club through OHS social media contacts. The membership application can be found under the "Membership" tab at https://www.ohsboosterclub.org. Applications and payment can be mailed in, submitted online or given to Ginny!

SPIRITWEAR (**Tiffany Ditchfield/Staci Horner**) The spiritwear booth has been open during the home football games to date this spring. The Booster Club is looking for volunteers to co-chair this committee with Tiffany as Staci has a graduating senior. THANK YOU, Staci, for the volunteer time you have given to the Booster Club.

WEBSITE (Christy Ovanic) Christy will continue to manage the website.

PIB (**Heather Billings/Devon Henson**) Pirates Invade the Ballroom is being tentatively planned for Saturday September 18. Heather has received (1) competing couple application and (30) ensemble applications. Students still wanting to participate can find applications under the "Events" tab at the web address above or from Mrs. Billings.

FOOTBALL & BASKETBALL 50/50 (Debbie Meyer) Debbie will continue to manage. The Booster Club is looking for a volunteer to co-chair this committee.

FOOTBALL CONCESSION (**Courtney Nixon**) Courtney has a graduating senior. Dawn Wilson has offered to take over this committee. THANK YOU, Courtney, for the volunteer time you have given to the Booster Club.

GOLF OUTING (Oggie Hampson) Oggie generously offers to organize this event each year. The 2021 event is being planned in partnership with Pirate Nation.

PIRATE CHEST (Devon Henson/Courtney Kaufman) solicitation letters for donations to the 2021 drawing have already gone out to businesses. Tickets are (usually) distributed to coaches during summer contact days.

STEAK DINNER (Debbie Knoll) The steak dinner is historically the largest fundraiser. The club is looking for volunteers to co-chair this committee.

SPRING MULCH SALE (Debbie Meyer) order forms have been submitted and pick-up / delivery is scheduled for Sunday 4/25.

SCHOLARSHIP (**Kara Ericzon**) Kara will continue as chair of this committee. Application for 2021 consideration is now closed.

ATHLETIC DIRECTOR'S REPORT (Mike Cooper) no report

NEW BUSINESS

- Members of the 1983 Boys Basketball Team have joined together and recently made donations to the Booster Club totaling \$3000!
- o The Loomis Family recently made a donation of \$100 for a 'vintage' scorer's table from Kingman Gym.

- Kim Ruhland made a motion to reimburse Jenny Ahearn, representing the "Football Moms" group, \$1597 for the put-in-cup fence decorations around King Field. Ginny Phillips seconded and the motion was unanimously approved.
- O Julie made a motion to spend up to \$1000 on a laptop computer for the Booster Club/treasurer. The motion was approved by Ginny Phillips, seconded by Christy Ovanic and unanimously approved.
- A volunteer sign-up sheet was circulated for "A Great Day to be a Pirate" event scheduled for May 8th 11am-3pm.

Verbal nominations were made for the following officer positions for 2021-22:

President: Tiffany Ditchfield Vice President: Kim Ruhland Secretary: Debbie Heimsoth Treasurer: Bill Vogel

Julie made a motion to close the nominations. It was approved by Kara Ericzon, seconded by Debbie Knoll and unanimously approved.

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Bill Vogel and seconded by Kim Ruhland.

The next meeting will be held Wednesday May 12, 2021.

Respectfully submitted-Debbie Heimsoth